

McRae Beach Association
Spring Meeting - Sunday May 21 2023

Executive

Jane Kidner, President
Maria Vlachos, Secretary
Rita DeBellis, Member - NOT present
Lubke Storey, Treasurer -NOT present
Maggie Thompson, Vice President

Residents In attendance

Eija & Larry P
Michael
Deb M
Bonnie
Sheila
Tara B
Al
Julie
Dennis W
Bruce
George
Rhonda
Patricia R
Mike
Denise
Rob
Sheila
Carol
Rhonda Woods & Gary
Olga
Joe
Derek
Susan N

President - Call to Order

1. Motion to Approve the Minutes from September 2022 AGM – Approved by Sheila Second by George.

2. Treasurer's Report

- Overview of financials- Bank balance higher than last years as we dealt with Liability insurance / Bank charges.
- Membership dues are low. Request for all those who have not yet paid to make payment by e-transfer to Lubke or drop off at Maria's.

3. April Clean up - went very well. Huge thanks to Jim Baines for organizing the Spring clean-up of Duclos Point Road, and to all of the volunteers who came out to help clean up the garbage Over 35+ bags of garbage were collected.

4. Road conditions- Pot holes are being filled. Continue contacting Mayor and city for repair requests. They do have a formula for paving but it wouldn't hurt. Derek N called town last winter about the snow plows damaging our land. There is a city number . We will add this number to our newsletter next year for repairs on snowplow damage and pot hole repair request.

5. Park signs- approved last AGM . They have been ordered and will be put up in the next week at Blue Heron & Duclos Intersection and under the existing sign around the bend. 2 smaller signs will be put up in each private park.

6. Proposed Bridge Causeway- The LSSSRA are still monitoring and we will forward us and intern you to any incoming information.They require to inform us of and changes. We will have 30 days to comment before the committee decides.

7. Field day- August 6th - If you would like to get involved please speak to either Maggie or Jane. We need participants and volunteers to come up with ideas . Pat Roughly has kindly agreed to handle BINGO . Very exciting!
Corn Roasts - If anyone is interested in joining this committee let us know. Michelle & Les have graciously agreed to organize and head this event.

Questions

Sheila- Whats happening with the ferry. Derek answered that it has been running all year and the regular maintenance was postponed and now they are almost complete. In the meantime individual boats are ferrying people over.

Sheila- there are many trucks parking in the park . You may call police or the by law office.

Tara B- asked about Docks- Explained we are no longer dealing with docks. We are only responsible for park cleaning & safety.

Pat- reminder to slow down on our roads

8. Close of Meeting – Thank you for everyone who has joined us today. Rhonda approves, Julie seconds.

